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IN THE NEWS

NOMINATION FORMS
Recently you received a notice in the mail referencing our upcoming annual homeowners meeting on Tuesday, Nov 8, 2011.  In addition, you should also have received a Candidate Nomination Form wherein you could nominate yourself or someone else (with their permission) to fill one of two open positions that will be available on the board this year. Nominations are due no later than October 13th in the Westcom Property Services office. 
ANNUAL MEETING

Mark your calendars and plan on attending our annual HOA meeting on Tuesday, November 8th. Please send in your signed proxy votes regardless of whether or not you plan on attending the meeting.  If you attend in person then it overrides your proxy but if you can’t attend it does give us a quorum of 51% that is essential to conduct the meeting.
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
There is a monthly Neighborhood Watch meeting on the third Tuesday of the month at the East Valley Municipal Bldg. in Sunland. At 7:00PM. Senior Lead Officer Larry Martinez will give out the latest crime statistics by area and answer any questions that you may have. It is a very interesting meeting in that it brings together people from Sunland-Tujunga, Lake View Terrace, Pacoima, and Shadow Hills and highlights the problems in each of those areas. We were given a special phone number for all non-emergency (911) calls. The number connects directly with LAPD dispatch and can be used if you are witnessing a crime or an event that needs police attention immediately. Do not call this number if you are reporting something that already took place. The number is 818-734-2223.
PLEASE LOOK AT YOUR HOUSE FROM THE STREET

We have had several projects recently in the Estates which have greatly improved the appearance and value to a number of homes. However, there are several homes in the association where the front yards are in need of some TLC. Dirt, dead lawns, and weeds not only take away from the value of your home, but it also takes away from the value of your neighbor’s homes. If you choose not to have a green lawn then there are a number of drought tolerant plants that could be planted to make for a nicer appearance. A couple of gallons of paint can go a long way to sprucing up your homes appearance!
TRASH CANS AND VEHICLES

Just a reminder that all trash cans should be stored behind the setback of your home. The setback is defined as that point where the side walls of your house meet the front walls of your house. If you have a side yard all the better, but try and not have them seen from the street. Trailers, boats, RV’s, etc. also have to be stored behind the setback.  If no setback space is available then they have to be stored off site. 
ARCHITECTURAL REQUEST FORMS

Please be advised that you may download an ACR form from our website. If you are planning on repainting your house the same color then no ACR form is needed. Most items in your backyard do not need a form unless they exceed 6’ in height or happen to be an addition to your existing structure. Major landscaping changes in the front yard should have an ACR form filed with the board.  When in doubt always fill out a form.

BLOCK PARTY POSTPONED
Our annual block party was postponed this year due to scheduling conflicts.  However, after the first of the year the board will be looking for volunteers in forming a committee to take over the block party project.  In addition, we thought an early summer date might work better for all concerned.

HALLOWEEN IS FAST APPROACHING

Yes, it is just three weeks away so get your candy early. Even though it falls on a Monday it still will be busy – especially if it is warm!  We will have the usual street closures and security guards. A special flyer will be sent out as a reminder. The board is considering renting a port a potty for the evening of the event.
WELCOME TO OUR NEW NEIGHBORS

Steve and Robin Brock, 10120 Janetta Way

Morris and Lila Hanna, 10139 Janetta Way

Lisa Benest and Robert DeSimone, 10207 Janetta Way

If you see them stop and introduce yourself as we have always prided ourselves in the Shadow Hills Estates as being very friendly in addition to being a great place to live.

EMAIL ADDRESSES

If you did not receive an email copy of this newsletter then we don’t have your email address. Please send your email address to Michael.pelatt@gmail.com
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